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THANKSGIVING HOLIDAY ENFORCEMENT PLANNER

SAMPLE Op-Ed

425 Words

“Click It or Ticket” This Thanksgiving Weekend

Up to 567 National Highway Fatalities Projected 

During Busy Thanksgiving Weekend

The National Highway Traffic Safety Administration projects that as many as 567 highway fatalities could occur nationwide during the heavily-traveled 2005 Thanksgiving holiday weekend.

That is why [Local Organization] is supporting our law enforcement officials this Thanksgiving as they launch an aggressive Click It or Ticket mobilization to strongly enforce all State safety belt laws.

Thanksgiving weekend kicks off one of the nation’s busiest travel seasons of the year, as families and friends begin to gather for the first of many year-end holidays.  [Check www.stopimpaireddriving.org for 2004 data.]

Although a record 82 percent of Americans now wear their safety belts while riding or driving in vehicles, up from 58 percent in 1994, too many people still do not.  According to NHTSA, 31,693 passenger vehicle occupants died in crashes during 2004 – and more than half of those killed were NOT wearing their safety belts at the time of the crash.  

Too many people, especially teens, young male drivers (age 18 to 34) and pickup truck drivers still take the attitude, “It will never happen to me,” but fatal crashes can happen, they do happen, and unfortunately, they will happen this Thanksgiving weekend.  

“That’s why we are here to remind everyone that we’ll be out in force looking for you if you don’t buckle up. This is not about writing more tickets, but it is about saving more lives.”

Thanksgiving is also a good time to remember that children must always be properly restrained in moving vehicles.  Although 99 percent of all American infants – under age 1 – are now restrained, older children also need to be in the appropriate restraint and properly installed for their size and age.  Unfortunately, 8 out of 10 child restraints are improperly installed.

One study showed that children who are moved from child safety seats to the regular vehicle safety belts too soon are four times more likely to sustain a serious head injury in a crash than those who are correctly restrained in child safety seats or booster seats.  The easiest way to remember is, “If they are under 4’9” they need to be in a booster seat.”

-more-

Because law enforcement officers have seen first hand the severe injury and death that often result from not wearing a safety belt, they will be showing zero tolerance for anyone not buckled up this Thanksgiving weekend. Unless you want to risk a ticket - or worse, your    life - please remember to “Click It or Ticket.”
###
